



JANUARY 2024



(Please Note: There are no highlights in this issue as our Session did not meet in December. The next regularly scheduled meeting will take place on Monday, January 15, 2024, and will be reported on in the February newsletter.)

Newsletter Deadlines for 2024

For those of you who are going to prepare articles for the *Providence Post*, here is a newsletter deadline table for your convenience. The deadline for articles is generally the day following the Session meeting. For example, information that is to appear in the February 2024 newsletter must be submitted no later than Tuesday, January 16.

Issue	Deadline
February 2024	Tuesday, January 16, 2024
March	Tuesday, February 20
April	Tuesday, March 19
May	Tuesday, April 16
June	Tuesday, May 21
July/August	Tuesday, June 18
September	Tuesday, August 20
October	Tuesday, September 17
November	Tuesday, October 22
December	Tuesday, November 19
January 2025	Tuesday, December 17

January Donation Needs

Providence Presbyterian Church is collecting the following items for **Family Services** on the second Sunday of the month. Items must be left on the table in the Fellowship Hall no later than Sunday, January 14, 2024. Thank You!

Category: Paper & Baby Products

Paper towels
Garbage bags
Toilet paper
Quart & gallon-sized zipper bags
Baby soap, shampoo, lotion
Diapers and pull-ups—all sizes
Baby wipes
Feminine hygiene products
Facial tissues



John Gallace	1
Mike McClain	2
Glenn Nelson Jr.	2
Jeannine Fagley	3
Dennis McGeary	5
Matt Judd	6
MaryAnne Hollingsworth	8
Ken Lynch	11
Jane Yerty	16
Sonya Zeigler	18
Abby Burchfield	22
Linda Hart	22
Paul Conway	27
Oakley Thompson	28
Trey Payne	29
Jack Camberg	30

2024 Church Flowers

If you would like to remember loved ones or a special event, please sign the **2024 Flower Calendar** located in the 24th Street hallway, adjacent to the Fellowship Hall. The cost is fifty dollars (\$50) for two vases.

Per Capita Amount

Just a reminder that the Per Capita amount for 2024 is \$39.24 per member. The amount is unchanged from last year. Use that figure for the special blue envelope (the very first envelope) in your new box of offering envelopes.

Attention: Team Chair Members

The report from each ministry team must be submitted to our church administrator no later than **Monday**, **January 15**, **2024**. These reports will be included in our annual report, which will be distributed at the Annual Congregational Meeting in February.

Lights and Locks

We are in need of volunteers to "Open & Lock-Up" the church each month next year. There is a sign-up sheet in Fellowship Hall if you are able to help open and lock-up for a month's worth of Sundays. If you have any questions, please see Geoff Geesey.



Thanks to everyone who chose a "Senior Angel Gift" for the residents of the Presbyterian Village at Christmas time. You certainly created a grateful smile for a special someone on Christmas morning.



Presbyterians In The Media

Jeannine Fagley appeared on the WTAJ TV local news at 5 pm and 6 pm on Thursday, December 7. She talked about the fun of playing bridge at the Altoona Duplicate Bridge Club. The news piece invited others to come to the club meetings to observe play and perhaps join the group.



The congregation extends its heartfelt sympathy to the family and friends of **Doris E. Stalnaker**, who passed away on Friday, November 17, 2023. Doris was a former member at the Broad Avenue Presbyterian Church.

Our congregation is reminded to sign the birthday cards that are located on one of the tables in Fellowship Hall.



Providence Post is a newsletter of the Providence Presbyterian Church, 2401 Broad Avenue, Altoona, Pennsylvania, 814/944-7258. The Post is published monthly except for the July/August summer edition. Editor: Barry E. Gaut. Website: www.providencepc-altoona.org